PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE
COMMUNITY FACILITIES-SMALL GRANTS APPLICATION

The City of Leon will hold a public hearing on Monday, June 16, 2025, at 6:00 pm at City Hall located at
111 S. Main, Leon, Kansas for the purpose of considering an application to be submitted to the Kansas
Department of Commerce for Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds under the Community
Facilities-Small Grants category. A specific application to be discussed is the installation of a new storm
siren in an area bounded by the City Limits of Leon, Kansas.

The proposed project will consist of the following items: 1 LS Electro-mechanical rotating siren at least
130 DB(c) 800HZ, complete, 1 LS control, DC, one-way, high band, 1 LS transformer rectifier plus, 1 LS

installation of equipment, 1 LS shipping fees, 1 LS traffic control, 1 LS permits, 1 LS 50’ pole, installed, 1
LS 200-amp meter panelboard combo, 2 each ground rods, 2” service riser with weather head, 1 LS 4/0
ALU wire, 1 LS pipe straps, 1 LS mobilization and miscellaneous fixtures.

The estimated project cost is $50,000 with a CDBG grant request for $45,000 of the project cost. Other
project proposals introduced at the hearing will be considered. Oral and.written comments will be
recorded and become a part of the City of Leon’ s CDBG Citizen Participation Plan.

Reasonable accommodation will be made available to persons with disabilities. Request should be
submitted to Jodie Laidler, City Clerk/City Manager, by Thursday, June 19, 2025.



